

# Séipéal Mhuire Réalt na Mara Anagaire

15ú Márta 2020 An tAth. Nigel Ó Gallachóir SP

**2** 074-9548902

Email:

pp.annagry@gmail.com

Facebook: @annagryparish

Confessions: By request

before Masses

**Eucharistic Adoration:** 

Tuesday 10am to 4pm

Your gift to God and his Church last week was €1665. Thank You.

St Vincent de Paul: If

you need assistance from the S.V.P. contact: 0874153727. More details at the back of the Church.

Mass Bookings: Anyone wishing to book a Mass or Christening can do so by calling 074-9548902

Newsletter: Please submit any items for inclusion in the newsletter before 6pm on Thursday to pp.annagry@gmail.com

## Annagry Parish Child Safeguarding Liaisons:

Dr Tony Delap 074-9532445, Mary Logue 087-4164426, Bríd Rodgers 087-6218327

## **The Serenity Prayer**

God grant me the serenity to accept the things I cannot change; the courage to change the things I can; and the wisdom to know the difference.

#### Aifrinn na Seachtaine

Fr Nigel will say a non congregational daily Mass for the parish and the family intentions received:

Sat	14th Mar	Jimmy Ferry, Cúl a Chnoic
		Colm Ferry, Letterkenny
Sun	15th Mar	Pro Populo
		Joseph O'Donnell, Braade. Month's Mind
Mon	16th Mar	Private Intention
Tues	17th Mar	Máire, Arthur & Mary Brigid McElvogue
Wed	18th Mar	Priest's Intention
Thurs	19th Mar	Private Intention
Fri	20th Mar	Danny Rodgers, Ranafast & Glasgow. Month's Mind
		Kathleen Devenney, Ranafast
Sat	21st Mar	Frances Rodgers, Meenacrieve
Sun	22nd Mar	Pro Populo

Bás le gairid & Cuimhneacháin báis: Eileen O'Donnell, Mullaghduff. James Maria Boyle.

Rosie O'Donnell, Mín na Leice

Re: update on Coronavirus (COVID-19) Norms for the Diocese of Raphoe Immediate effect

12th March 2020

#### To the Priests and People of the Diocese of Raphoe

Dealing with the Coronavirus threat is a source of worry for all of us. It is a moment for us to be in prayerful solidarity with each other. It is, in fact, a time when prayer and our reliance on God is more important than ever. We remember that the Lord will never abandon his people. It will be important that we look out for each other and especially the most vulnerable. We remember people who may need support; maybe someone to do the shopping for them. A phone call could make a huge difference to someone who feels the need to be in isolation for their own protection.

In light of the Government's directive and with due regard for the health of our people and especially the vulnerable we need to make some clear decisions for the upcoming period. After consultation I have decided the following:

All Masses with congregations, Sunday and weekday, will be cancelled in the Diocese of Raphoe until the 29<sup>th</sup> of March. This will include any Station or House Masses. This directive will be reviewed at the end of the month.

Priests will offer Mass each day for the intentions of their community.

The Churches will be open during the day and everyone is encouraged to go in and pray.

Adoration should not take place in small oratories.

Confirmations will be cancelled until further notice.

Where Funerals, Weddings and Baptisms take place we ask that only the immediate family attend. In keeping with government guidelines it must be less that 100 people.

It is important that people be discouraged from travelling to funerals at this time.

### Extract from Saint Patrick's Breastplate

Christ with me, Christ before me, Christ behind me, Christ in me, Christ beneath me, Christ above me, Christ on my right, Christ on my left, Christ when I lie down, Christ when I sit down, Christ when I arise, Christ in the heart of everyone who thinks of me, Christ in the mouth of everyone who speaks of me, Christ in every eye that sees me, Christ in every ear that hears me.